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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Ramsey County to host 2nd countywide disaster planning meeting

ST. PAUL, MN, JANUARY 12, 2012 — Ramsey County submitted an updated Vikings Stadium development proposal to state leaders this afternoon. The proposal — for a state-of-the art, 65,000-seat, multi-use stadium in Arden Hills with 21,000 adjacent parking spaces — includes an updated development agreement with the Minnesota Vikings.

Ramsey County’s proposal includes:
· Updated Principles of Agreement with the Vikings. Ramsey County is the only local partner that has an agreement with the team. The county and the team remain strong partners in moving this project forward.

· A local funding share equivalent to $375 million in capital and operating costs over 30 years. Ramsey County is the only local partner that will bring local funding to the table without diverting existing revenue from other public purposes or facilities.

· An offer to purchase and remediate land for the project from the federal government for a fixed cost, protecting taxpayers from unanticipated expenses. No other site has had the level of assessment that this property has had. Even the expanded Metrodome site lacks the necessary environmental due diligence. Ramsey County is the only local partner that has assembled the land necessary to build this project.

· A plan to return 170 acres to the tax rolls, generating more than $6.6 million annually in local property taxes and $3 million annually in state property taxes upon buildout.

“We believe that our Ramsey County proposal is the clearly superior choice for locating a new year-round facility for the people of Minnesota and the Vikings,” said Ramsey County Board Chair Rafael Ortega. “The Ramsey County proposal at Arden Hills provides the greatest public benefit for our public investment.”

As requested by the governor and legislative leaders, the county’s 148-page submission included a complete description of all elements of the proposal, including the Principles of Agreement that have been negotiated and updated with the Vikings, site information, a project financing plan, stadium construction schedule, ownership structure and operating model, a list of the compelling public benefits of this site and a long list of municipal and business supporters.
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“Our project is ready to go now with no major remaining impediments to the development of the TCAAP site,” said Commissioner Tony Bennett “TCAAP is the ideal site for a future Minnesota People’s Stadium. It has been thoroughly analyzed. We’re just waiting on state action.”

Other factors that make Ramsey County’s stadium proposal stronger than others under consideration:

· The site in Arden Hills is the preferred site of the Minnesota Vikings. It provides the largest financial contribution from the team and is the only proposal that has been fully negotiated with the Vikings ownership. The Principles of Agreement were executed with the team in May 2010 and updated in January 2012. 

· The site provides the largest site for stadium development. The land has been assembled and will be remediated for a fixed price. The TCAAP site provides 260 acres for the publicly-owned stadium and parking, with 170 acres of adjacent mixed-use commercial and residential development also available.

· The Arden Hills site will stimulate major economic development in the North Metro area. Full mixed-use development of the adjacent property will add 170 acres to the tax rolls, with a value estimated at $232 million, and generate up to $6.6 million of property taxes each year to the city, county and school district, as well as an estimated $3 million in State property taxes. 

· Our project will provide the best game-day fan experience. The Arden Hills stadium will restore the NFL tradition of tailgating with 21,000 parking spaces adjacent to the stadium. 

· Construction of the stadium and related infrastructure will be completed for the 2015 Vikings season. Our project is ready to begin now. Land acquisition is under way, and the design process has already begun. The purchase agreement for the site from the U.S. government was approved by the Ramsey County Board in November 2011. The property cost and environmental remediation will come in under budget.

· This project provides more than just a stadium. It also will contribute $101 million in much-needed and long-overdue highway improvements. These system improvements will decrease traffic congestion and improve the flow of traffic for 210,000 daily commuters by adding lanes to I-35W and rebuilding the I-35W/694 interchange. 

· The Ramsey County project creates more jobs than any other proposal. In addition to 7,500 stadium construction jobs and 3,400 stadium operating jobs, this project will generate 650 highway construction jobs as well as hundreds of jobs on the adjacent private development. 

· This project does not divert funding from other public programs or facilities. Unlike Minneapolis, Ramsey County is not restricted to $10 million in spending on the project. Nor would our project require the Legislature to override a charter amendment approved by voters. 

· The Ramsey County Board has taken three public votes to support development of this site. No other proposals have had a public vote by their local governing body. 

· This project has received local community support from municipalities and businesses.
· This is the only site that has been fully vetted by the Metropolitan Council. 
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Link to a PDF of the Ramsey County proposal: http://dl.dropbox.com/u/15866671/Ramsey%20County%20Vikings%20Stadium%20Proposal.pdf

